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310 CITY HALL 

15 WEST KELLOGG BOULEVARD 

SAINT PAUL, MN 55102-1615 

Marcia Moermond, Legislative Hearing Officer 

EMAIL:  legislativehearings@ci.stpaul.mn.us 

PHONE:  (651) 266-8585    FAX:  (651) 266-8574 

 

      REVISED LETTER 

March 23, 2017 

 

  

Mary & Tom Schwartzbauer 

1968 Skillman Avenue W 

Roseville MN 55113 

 

VIA EMAIL:  mschwartzbauer@aol.com 

 

Re:  Appeal for Property at 1353-1355 Arona Street 

 

Dear Mr. & Mrs. Schwartzbauer: 

 

This is to confirm that at the March 21st Legislative Hearing, Marcia Moermond, the Legislative 

Hearing Officer recommended the following: 

 

1. Item #1 (address on garage) – need to confirm, if done (grant to May 1); 

2. Item #2 (excessive combustible storage and/or vegetation) – need to confirm, if done (grant 

extension to May 1) 

3. Item #3 (both units, fire extinguisher) – replace or discard the fire extinguisher (grant 

extension to May 1); 

4. Item #4 (outlet for freezer in basement for 1353) – abated by AJ Neis as the permit is 

approved and finaled; 

5. Item #5 (entry doors, front/back locks-both units) – need to confirm, if done (grant extension 

to May 1); 

6. Item #6 (both units main floor bath securing the toilet) – need to confirm even though there is 

an email from the plumber (grant extension to May 1); 

7. Item #7 (basement water meter in 1355) – abated as permit is approved and finaled 

 

You may attend the City Council Public Hearing on Wednesday, April 19, 2017 at 5:30 p.m. in Room 

300 Council Chambers if you wish to contest to this recommendation. 

 

If you have any questions, please contact me at 651-266-8563. 

 

Sincerely, 

/s/ 

Mai Vang 

City Council Offices 

 

c: Fire Supervisors 
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 Laura Huseby 


